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Thank you for your letter of 4 August, regarding a petition from Mike Walker in relation to the
need for planning committees to take into account the impact on community groups when
determining planning applications for development of buildings which they use.

Planning Policy Wales (Edition 8 January 2016) states that when determining a planning
application the local planning authority must take into account the substance of local views,
which would include any representations made by local community groups regarding the
loss of local facilities and the impact this could have on the community.

The current use of a building and the potential loss of community facilities is already a
material consideration in the determination of a planning application and where such a loss
is considered by the local planning authority to create an unacceptable negative impact on
local amenity it is possible for the local planning authority to refuse planning permission or
seek appropriate mitigation from the applicant. However, the weight to be afforded to each
material consideration is a matter for the decision maker and it would usually be for the
planning committee to determine on a case by case basis as each planning application
should be determined on its own merits.
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New pre-application requirements have now come into force in Wales, which require
applicants for major development to consult occupiers, neighbours and ward councillors on
their proposals before submitting a planning application. The applicant needs to take
account of any comments and concerns raised by the community and set out in the Pre-
application Consultation (PAC) Report which accompanies the planning application how
they are proposing to address those concerns.

The detail in the PAC Report will also be a material consideration which the local planning
authority will need to consider when determining a planning application and provides an
early opportunity for any concerns of the local community to be identified.
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